SAL March 20, 2012
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East

#
Central

#
North

#
West
#

NeshCore
0
DCAA

2
CBEast

2
LoMer

1
Centennial
2
PlyWhmsh
0
CBSWAC

2
Methacton
1
CounRock
2
Springfield
2
North Penn

1
Norristown
0
LoMoreland
2
UpDub

2
HatHorsh

2
PerkVal
2
Pennsbury
2
Wissahickon
1
Souderton

2
Radnor

2






Pennridge

2
UpMer

2
1. Call to Order: Roberta Lichter welcomes all teams. Motion to approve from Radnor, second by Council Rock. Approved.
2. Treasurer – Tom McManus $26,026.00 balance $4,500 outstanding. One bill still outstanding – diving from SWAC. Upper Dublin, SWAC, Radnor, Perk Valley & PW still outstanding $500 per team for hosting divisions. Diving Divisions – SWAC.
Sal Charities $2,912.00 (included in the overall balance of $26,026.00)
3. Secretary – no report
4. Swimming Registrars – Mark McElwee – Boys. Best year ever. No problems
Mike Dunn  - Girls - absent
Roberta Lichter for Lisa Forlini – Diving – registration went well, glitches worked out. 

Make sure directions for registrars are downloaded and rosters are correctly submitted. USA swimmers must have registration number on the entry (and get all old USA swimmer IDs out). 
5. League Presidents John McGinley – Girls – No report
Paul Mancini – Boys  - no report
Jim Davidson – Diving – diving went well, more teams competed and good cooperation. No problems during the year. 
6. Division Reps

North – Jen Steinberg SWAC – no report
Central -  Earl Uehling – Springfield – no report
West – Anne DiSpaldo – Methacon - absent
East – George Shaya – Council Rock 
7. Championships – John McGinley. Meet went well. Coaches do need to remember to scratch relays. Thank you letter from Pete Crippen for the SAL donation.
a. Question – is there a limit to the number of coaches on deck at Leagues? Issue about visibility during the meet. No rule at this time. League will ask coaches to be considerate. Will be brought up again at the fall meeting.

b. Procedural change for Champs – coaches not to be behind the block during the meet. Mike Dunn (officials) will bring it up at the fall meeting.

8. Officials & Clinics – Mike Dunn. In the fall, stroke & turn and starter clinics will be run slightly different; more rigorous training. If interested in hosting clinics, email Roberta. Diving clinics in the fall will be held by one team from each division so parents can be instructed on judging, working the table, announcing, etc…
9. Scheduling – Jamie Forlini – email Jamie dates for invitationals ASAP. All invitationals must be approved by league. Remember the calendar is not established until LaSalle University gives us the date for League Championships. Week off in January worked well for most teams. Maybe move the open week between the division championships weeks. 
Old Business 

1. SAL Charities – League & Division Sponsorships – Sponsorship has been weak. Ask for division reps to generate more ads. Encourage all teams to participate. Idea to give a free program for placing an ad. May start advertising campaign earlier.
2. Mandatory Meeting Attendance – make sure reps are here, there is a penalty for non-attendance. Reps can attend coaches meetings as well. 
New Business

1. Obtaining releases from other clubs – concern brought up about not knowing an athlete participated in a previous team. Onus is on the team to check – put a line on your registration form asking if athlete competed in the SAL previously. If athlete took a year off, release is not needed. Can’t the league identify the athletes that switch teams? Registrars can email the roster from the previous year to reps so they can double check.
League Directory should be updated before the fall meeting. Make sure to send your club contact info to the SAL webmaster by September 15th. The webmaster’s list of contacts will be sent the roster from the previous year in master alphabetical order.

2. New Swim Invitationals – North Penn – Trophy Meet – 1st Sunday in December. Swim Invitational. 
3. New Diving Meets – Council Rock – Diving Invitational – 3rd weekend in October. 
Upper Dublin offered to host an invitational diving meet for divers who cannot compete in a regularly scheduled meet due to time/#athletes constraints. Mid to late December is suggested time.

Lower Moreland – would like to host a diving invitational in November. 

Pennridge hosting a swim invitational in October. Teams need to coordinate dates.

4. Division Diving – coaches felt that 12-14 girls took too long; parents & athletes complained about length of meet, time between dives, etc… Need to consider having separate division champs for each. Separating divisions will need to coordinate teams and possibly require team manager/meet manager, computer & printer. Another option would be to split the divisions in the same location (at SWAC). Will come to a consensus in the fall. Will be on the fall agenda.
Lower Moreland diving coach suggested purchasing diving manager program. Approximate cost $100/team. Tara from Lower Moreland will email Roberta details for consideration at the fall meeting. 

p
Updated on the SAL website: 
a. League records both genders from swimming

b. Team Champions

c. Athlete Hall of Fame

d. Leadership Hall of Fame

e. Coaches Hall of Fame

Not yet updated on the SAL website:

a. Diving records from league meets

b. Diving records from Championships

c. Terry Peterson Sportsmanship Award

d. Senior Award

5. Secretary raised the issue of “A” & “B” champs label. Will need 
6. Radnor Aquatic needs a diving coach if anyone knows of anyone looking.

7. Coaches & team penalty affects athletes. Can we penalize teams without hurting the athletes? Is there a way to do that? Bring a proposal to the fall meeting.

8. Elections for 2012: Positions to be elected in the spring – Chairperson, Boys President, Girls President, Diving President, Division Reps, & Coaches’ Rep. 

Coaches Representative
Brian Ziegler – Perk Valley

Central Division
Earl Uehling - Springfield

East Division

George Shaya – Council Rock

North Division
Jen Steinberg - SWAC

West Division

Katherine McClelland – Upper Merion

Diving President
Jim Davidson

Girls President

John McGinley

Boys President
Paul Mancini

League Chairperson
Roberta Lichter

Adjourned @ 8:41 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Garro

SAL Secretary

Suggestion – Individual and Team
